From: Kimberly Lile Dowty
To: Kimberly Lile Dowty

Subject: Texas Register Changes due to COVID-19 pandemic

Date: Wednesday, March 18, 2020 9:22:58 AM

From: TexReg@sos.texas.gov <TexReg@sos.texas.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, March 18, 2020 9:03 AM

To: Kimberly Lile Dowty <kliledowty@txregionalcouncil.org>

Subject: Changes due to COVID-19 pandemic

Dear Liaisons:

In order to do our part in the fight against COVID-19, the Texas Register will be minimally staffed and teleworking for the foreseeable future. Processing times for documents submitted for publication will increase. Response time to phone calls and emails will increase as well.

At this time, we are not changing deadlines for publication, but that decision is subject to change. This is a fluid situation, and we ask for your understanding as we (and you) navigate these uncharted waters. Additionally, future issues of the Texas Register after March 27 may be delayed.

For now, we ask that you limit filings with our office as much as possible. We understand that you may have emergency filings that you need to submit. We will expedite processing those filings and upload them to our online database. Non-emergency filings will be processed after emergency filings. If you are working remotely, please include alternate contact information on your submission forms as appropriate.

Please remember you are able to access the Liaison Center 24/7 as long as you have internet access. THIS EMAIL DOES NOT AFFECT OPEN MEETING POSTINGS.

If you have any questions, call us at 512-463-5561 or email at texreg@sos.texas.gov